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January 6, 2017

Clifton Parker, President

G & P Trucking

126 Access Road

Gaston, South Carolina 29053

Dear Mr. Parker:

On May 4, 2013, Marianne Karth and the youngest three of her nine children, AnnaLeah, Caleb and Mary, were driving in Georgia on their way to a family wedding and four college graduations in Texas. Their car was hit by a truck, spun around, and hit by the truck again so that the car was pushed backward under the rear of another truck.

Mary and AnnaLeah were in the backseat. AnnaLeah, only a week from her eighteenth birthday, died instantly from mechanical asphyxia. Mary (13) had multiple facial fractures, several strokes, and died four days later from the swelling in her brain. While Marianne and Caleb did survive, they, and the rest of the family, are utterly devastated by the loss of AnnaLeah and Mary.

The Karth family has since attempted to raise awareness about truck safety standards that are currently in place. This includes the Underide Roundtable that was recently held at the Insurance Institute for Highway Safety Vehicle Research Center in Ruckersville,Virginia on May 5, 2016.

We have been told that the initial correspondence which we sent, in early 2014, to the major trailer manufacturers, as well as to transport companies like Crete Carrier, has spurred three of the eight major trailer manufacturers—Wabash, Vanguard, and Stoughton—to design a new underride guard which surpasses the present U.S. and Canadian standards. A fourth, Manac, had already improved their guard a short time before our fatal underride crash.

This is not a technically infeasible feat to improve underride guards as the students from Virginia Tech presented their underride research at the Roundtable after having spent their senior year (from August through April) developing an innovative prototype underride guard.  See the report in  https://www.trucks.com/2016/05/06/traffic-experts-debate-how-to-prevent-deadly-truck-crashes/ .
We have observed that G & P Trucking is utilizing 1,500 trailers – at least some of them from Utility, who has not yet stepped up to the new de facto standards that are now in existence for the underride guard. This leaves your company in the position of having a liability exposure due to the trailers which you are presently utilizing. We are writing to encourage you to consider replacing your fleet of trailers from one of the four companies, who have voluntarily upgraded their trailers to safer standards.






Sincerely,






Jerry Karth






Marianne Karth
